
Dear Families, 
 

Advent 
It is so hard to believe that 12 months has passed so quickly and this is the final newsletter for the year.   
  
I am so grateful for our community – our students, parents and teachers have worked tirelessly together to overcome the 
challenges that Covid-19 presented throughout 2020. Our children could have felt sour about such an interrupted year, however 
each of you decided that you will make the best of a challenging time. 
Our children have learnt to adapt, to learn new skills, to appreciate family and school. We also learnt to slow down a little and enjoy 
the simpler things in life.  
  
I am incredibly proud of all St. Francis of the Fields staff members who supported our children and parents throughout the year - 
they were required to adjust the way they taught like no other time in history. An extraordinary achievement, considering there was 
so little time to prepare.  
  
Sadly, we will miss people in our lives who are important to us - from the Staff, we farewell Gen Hoskin, Helen McCarthy, Raelene 
Gooch, Alice Kielty, Ash Sloan and Lachie Ratcliffe. Laura Flood will also take maternity leave during 2021. We wish them all the 
best in their new ventures. 
  
Furthermore, I will miss the Year 6 Children and pray that they will enjoy the changes and challenges that will be theirs in the 
future.  They have proven in 2020 that when they are faced with a challenge they can overcome anything with a positive mindset. 
Hopefully they will never forget the “family” of St. Francis of the Fields Primary School and how we have been part of their lives for 
the past 7 years. 
  
We will also miss our parents whose children will be leaving for secondary school.  My thanks will remain with each of these 
parents – those who have worked shoulder to shoulder for the benefit of St. Francis of the Fields Primary School.  Thank you! 
  
As educators we are entrusted with supporting the ideals that each family wants for their children.  Each family at St. Francis of the 
Fields Primary School is so varied – each family has been gifted with their own talents and challenges.  It is my belief that all 
parents want one fundamental ideal fulfilled in the education of their children – that their child is loved and nurtured so that they will 
feel challenged in a positive manner to reach their potential best. 
  
Each one of the teachers of St. Francis of the Fields fulfil this ideal - they love the children in their care – this does not happen in 
every school - I pray that each child and parent realises how fortunate they have been to have been blessed with such teachers. 
 

From all the staff at St. Francis of the Fields Primary School, we hope you have a very holy, merry and safe Christmas. 
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School Bulletin – Thursday 17 December 2020 

St. Francis of the Fields is a community united in faith and 

committed in action, to live, learn and grow in God’s love. 



Prayer 
I share with you the following Christmas blessing... 

  
May Bethlehem's road rise up to meet you 
May the Christmas star light your way 
And may there be peace in your heart and in your home. 
May you be filled with the joy of this Christmas season 
May Bethlehem's road rise up to meet you  
May the angel choir ring in your ear "Christ is here, Christ is here" 
In those who suffer, and have no food,  
in those who have no home at all. 
in those who cry out for what I take for granted.  
May Bethlehem's road rise up to meet you 
May the Christmas star light your way 
May you seek His face as all wise men still do 
In the love of your family and your friends near and far.  
Till you find him and see that God is with you 
That God is in you. 
Amen 

 
Connecting with our 2021 Foundation Students 
We were so impressed with our 2021 Foundation students during their transition and orientation days. It was wonderful to see the 
children greeting each other at the front of the school, meeting their 2021 teachers and then walking together into their classroom. 
To replicate the success of Orientation day and to continue the smooth transition to school we will be providing the following 
opportunities for our 2021 Foundation children: 
  
Sunday 'Welcome Day' - Sunday 24 January, 2021 at 10.00am 

• All new families and children are invited to come to St. Francis of the Fields 
school to see their classroom (desk, bag locker etc), practice walking to their 
classroom from your chosen drop off location and enjoy a play on one of our 
many playgrounds!  

• We encourage students to come dressed in their school uniform to get all those 'first' photos taken on this day. This will 
mean photographs will not need to be taken in the classrooms on their first day of school as the noise of additional people 
in the classroom can cause some children levels of anxiety.  

  
Thursday 28 January - first half day of school for Foundation students (9.00am - 12.30pm) 

• I ask all parents to practice a hug and kiss goodbye before entering the classroom.  
• We encourage all our families to continue the success of orientation day and enable their 

child to walk into their classroom independently. Please consider the necessity of your 
family remaining in the classroom on the first morning as we hope to create a calm and 
welcoming environment.  

• We want our students to easily locate their friends, classroom teacher and find an activity 
to engage with. Please be considerate of the noise and quantity of adults in the classroom, to ensure our classrooms are 
not overwhelming for any of our students.  

• I ask that all family members move to the shed at 9.00am, or earlier, to enjoy a cuppa with Grace, Maree and Tim. School 
information will be shared at this time.    

  
Monday 1 - Thursday 4 February - Learning Conversations (Week 2)  

• Parents will have the opportunity to book in for a Learning Conversation in Week 2. This 
will provide everyone the opportunity to meet your child's teacher and connect. It is a time 
when parents can help share information about what makes their child special.  Please 
click on this link to book your interview time, School Interviews and enter the code – 

248uy. Please note, the School Interviews bookings will open on Monday 21 

December at 5.00pm 

 

https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/code?z=nSMW8A


Thursday 4 March - Community Cuppa at Strathfieldsaye Bakery from 9.00am 
• Families are most welcome to enjoy a Community Cuppa at Strathfieldsaye Bakery from 9.00am. This 

is a great opportunity to get to know and/or reconnect with other St Francis families. Please note that 
purchases will be at your own expense.  

  
Thursday 11 February - Welcome Mass at 6pm 

• All children are invited to our school Welcome Mass. This is an important occasion for our Foundation and Year 6 children  
 
Please note that we will communicate, when able, with all families when parents are able to hear children read, as part of the 
morning routine. The decision will be based on Covid-19 guidelines.  
  
We look forward to continuing the success of our Orientation day and can not wait to welcome you and your child/ren to St Francis 
of the Fields in 2021.  
 

 
 
Learning Conversations Yr 1 – Yr 6 - Week 2, Term 1 
To help reconnect with our community after the covid-19 restrictions we will be holding Learning Conversations in Week 2 of Term 
1. This will mean that parents will be able to share information with the class teacher about the children in their care. Please book 

your time using this allocated link,  School Interviews and enter the code – 248uy. Please note, the School Interviews bookings 

will open on Monday 21 December at 5.00pm. 
 
2021 School Dates – Click on this link to view the full 2021 Term 1 calendar Term 1 2021 
Sunday 24 January, 2021 

• All new families are welcome to attend the Welcome Day in the Community Centre at 10.00am 
  

Wednesday 27 January, 2021 
• Teachers resume 
• Uniform Shop will be open from 9am – 1pm (*** Please read further in the newsletter for more Uniform Shop 

opening times prior to the commencement of Term 1) 
  
Thursday 28 January, 2021 (Fr. Andrew’s birthday) 

• Foundation children: Attend from 9.00 – 12.30pm (please pack lunch boxes) 
• Year 1-6: All children attend full days 
• After School Care commences - please book directly YMCA After School Care Bookings 

  
Friday 29 January, 2021 

• Foundation children: Attend from 9.00 – 12.30pm (please pack lunch boxes) 
• Year 1-6: All children attend full days 

  
Monday 1 February, 2021 

• Foundation – Year 6: All children attend full days 
• Foundation children have Wednesday off. 
• Learning Conversations will commence in Week 2 - we hope that all families will connect with their teachers during this 

week) 

  
Friday 12 February, 2021 

• All children (Fdn - Year 6) will come in for their MAI testing on this day (as booked by parents) 
  
Friday 19 February, 2021 

• All children (Fdn - Year 6) will come in for their MAI testing on this day (as booked by parents) 
 

 
 
Christ has no hands but yours.  
 
 
 
 
Tim Moloney – Principal 

 

https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/code?z=nSMW8A
https://www.sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au/downloads/term-calendars/635-term-1-2021-calendar/file
https://childrensprograms.ymca.org.au/sign-in


Pastoral Wellbeing 

Maintaining strong family traditions 

Theme: Positive Parenting 

 
Strong families develop their own traditions and rituals that define them and bind members together. 

Birthdays, Christmas, Diwali, bar mitzvahs, and Ramadan are some traditions and rituals that families enjoy. 

They are the coat hooks upon which we hang our family memories. By definition, they are permanent and not set 

aside when life gets busy. 
  

Rituals can be as simple as a parent saying to a child ‘I love you’ each day as they go to school, a weekly game of 

cricket or another sport, or the bedtime-story routine that so many children love. The permanence and 

uniqueness of rituals give them their significance. 
  

My own family, for example, has developed a very strong food culture that is shown through the traditions and 

rituals that we maintain. A meal takes time and effort to prepare and there’s an expectation that everyone 

contributes in some way. When the children were young the contribution was in preparation, table-setting or 

post meal clean up. The tradition of contribution continues as a new generation of children visit and do their bit 

to assist. Like most traditions this mealtime ritual was nurtured as a result of past parental experiences and 

gradually became refined over time to reflect our own family’s unique identity. 
  

Develop traditions early 

Family traditions are best developed when children are pre-school or primary school aged. Parent approval is 

important so kids will generally comply when enjoyable family traditions engender a relaxed, calm atmosphere. 

Adolescents are likely to challenge many of their family’s traditions and rituals, which is often difficult for 

parents to encounter. It helps to establish the traditions that are negotiable and those that are non-negotiable 

so you can approach adolescent challenges with some flexibility. 
  

Defend them fiercely 

When a child tells you that ‘everyone at school is allowed to do….” you can reply by saying, “In our family we do 

it this way.” Leaning against family tradition in this way gives you a strength to resist children’s pester power. 

Family traditions and rituals need to be fiercely defended by parents. 
  

Make family meals non-negotiable 

This writer recommends that shared mealtimes should be non-negotiable in families. It’s no coincidence that 

countries with strong food cultures are also known for their strong family cultures. Shared mealtimes build 

connection, are great tools for developing children’s manners and respectful actions. They’ve also been linked to 

the maintenance of good mental health in children and young people, presumably due to the opportunity it 

provides parents to stay in touch with their children. 
  

Healthy families are built around traditions and rituals. It’s useful to approach the concept of family traditions 

with a mix of firmness to insist that children adhere to family rituals but also flexibility to accommodate 

growing independence as children move into the next stage of development. 
  

If you do have any concerns about the wellbeing of your child, please contact the school for further information 

or seek medical or professional help. 
  

Regards, 

Grace Scalora 

Deputy Principal - Pastoral Wellbeing 

gscalora@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au 

mailto:gscalora@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au


Farewell and Congratulations Yr 6’s 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Last night we farewelled our Class of 2020 - Year 6’s. We wish them all the best for their future endeavours and thank them for 
being such a wonderful part of the St Francis Community. 
 
We would like to congratulate our Yr 6 Award winners: 
 
St Therese’s Kennington Parish Award 

➢ Zahli Van Emmerik 
➢ Oliver Crowle 
➢ Kallen Villani 
➢ Isabelle Martin 

 
St Francis of the Fields School Award 

➢ Olivia Smith 
➢ Jack Oldham 

 
Strathfieldsaye Lions Club – All Rounder Scholarship 

➢ Sam Gibson 
➢ Delaney Wagner 

 
School Sports Victoria Medal 

➢ Riley Webster 

 
St Francis of the Fields Music Award 

➢ Georgia Stevens 
 
Indonesian Award 

➢ Meg Tyrrell 
 
Visual Arts Award 

➢ Lucia Fitzpatrick 
 

St Francis Sustainability Award 
➢ Tom Harrison 

 
AWG Psychology – Social Justice Award 

➢ Amber Durrant 
➢ Olivia Hobbs 

 

We also thank and farewell the following families who are leaving the St Francis Community at the end of 2020: 
 

Abbott 
Adams 
Allan 

Angelo 
Aquilina 
Bartlett 
Bennett 

Boyd 
Buchanan 

Chilver 
Cooper 

Cousins 
Crowle 

Duff 
Dunn 
Fox 

Gladman 
Gray 

Hargreaves 
Harris 

Harrison 
Harrop 

Hobbs 
Holliday 
Howman 
Janssen 
Johnson 
Koglin 

Mathews 
McCarthy 
Pattinson 
Pearce 

Simpson 

Smith 
Smith 
Tobin 
Tyrrell 
Varner 
Wagner 
Wallace 
Wilkie 

Zanatta 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



RE News…. 
St Vinnies' Christmas Hampers – Thank You 
The St Therese’s Conference of St Vincent De Paul Society thanks you for your kindness and generosity in 
providing such magnificent hampers and money for vouchers for our Christmas Appeal. 
You have helped many families in our parish to feel happier and more relaxed at this busy time of 
preparation for the Christmas season. 
We wish you a happy and safe holiday, a wonderful joy filled Christmas and a very happy 2021. May God bless you all. 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
St Francis Choir – Sandhurst Arts on Show 

Please click on this link to view the Combined St Francis & St Peter's Choir which performed for the 
2020 Sandhurst Arts on Show exhibition earlier this term. 
Congratulations to all involved.  

 

 

 

 

https://vimeo.com/488282772


PE News….   

Swimming in 2021 
The end of the year is quickly approaching.  I hope you have a great holiday and enjoy the warm weather with your families.  I am 
sure you will spend many a day swimming at the beach or in a pool. 
The Year 3-6 children will have their swimming lessons on the first Monday back at school next year. Please ensure you have 
completed any permission forms sent through via PAM prior to the commencement of the 2021 school year.  
 
Year 3-6 swimming lesson dates: 
Monday February 1 
Wednesday February 3 
Friday February 5 
Monday February 8 

  
The children will be invited to swim freestyle, backstroke, breaststroke and invitational butterfly. They can choose between the 
distances of 25m kickboard, 25m and 50m. Events will be discussed and finalised during the swimming lessons in 2021. 
 

Year 3-6 school swimming sports: Wednesday 10 Feb 2021 
The day begins at 9.30am and will conclude at approximately 1.30pm. This will take place at Bendigo East Pool. 
Depending on C-19 regulations we would love as many people there as possible to cheer our children on. Coffee 
Storm will be at the pool for your convenience.  
 
Some other important dates to be mindful of in 2021: 
School Swimming Sports (3-6’s): Wednesday 10 Feb 
Catholic Swimming Sports: Tuesday 16 Feb 
*Please note, year 3’s are ONLY eligible for 3 individual events- 50m freestyle, breaststroke & backstroke. They may be used in the 
9-12/13 years medley & open age group relays, should they have the fastest time. They will not take the place of 10 years 
individual events or 10 years age group specific relays. Please contact me with any questions around this.  
Divisional Swimming Championships: Friday 5 Mar 
Regional Swimming Championships (Swan Hill): Thursday 18 Mar 
State Swimming Championships (Melbourne): Thursday 22 Apr 
School Cross Country: Thursday 29 Apr 
Division Cross Country: Wednesday 5 May TBC 
Regional Cross Country (St Arnaud): Tuesday 1 Jun 
State Cross Country (Melbourne): Thursday 15 Jul 
School Athletics Sports (3-6’s): Wednesday 4 Aug 
Catholic Athletics Championships (3-6’s): Thursday 19 Aug  
*Please note, year 3’s are ONLY eligible for 4 events- Shot put, Long jump, 100m & hurdles. 
Divisional Athletics Championships: Monday 13 Sept 
State Athletics Championships: Thursday 11 Nov 
 
SCHOOL SPORTING TEAMS: Please be mindful when your child is selected in a sporting team, it is then expected that they 
attend all training sessions and follow on events. Much organisation goes into these events and the focus is always to give the 
children the best opportunity to succeed.  

Matt Butcher, PE Teacher 

 
 

St Francis Netball 
All previous Netballers and those new to the game from Grade 3 - Grade 6:  
The 2021 season commences on April 17th 
The fee structure is as follows: 
VNA $ 58 
BSNA - $130 ($125 grade 3) 
St Francis Club Fee $20 
Netball Dresses are supplied. Personalized Hoodies will be available to order  
  
Registrations will all occur online at the beginning of Feb 2021 - we will advertise!  
 
Please join our FaceBook group ‘St Francis Netball’, or, contact us at stfrancisnetballclub@gmail.com 
 
We look forward to getting our kids in the court in 2021!  
Inga McMillan – President 

mailto:stfrancisnetballclub@gmail.com


St Francis Football Club – Auskick Volunteer required 

St Francis JFC would like to continue running the Auskick program again in 2021 and we 
are looking for a volunteer to coordinate the program. If you think you can help out with this, 
please contact Adam Place on 0419518980 or adamdplace@gmail.com.    Thank you 
 

A St Francis Falcons Christmas Message   

2020 –The Season That Wasn’t!  
Hello Falcons fans. What a year of challenges and social change we have faced in season 2020 – the 
season that wasn’t! Whilst a season for the children didn’t quite go to plan, we are setting our sights on 
2021 and there’s a few updates to get you all across.  
 
Falcons 2021 
A new Falcons executive has been established and we are pleased to announce Adam Place as 
incoming President, and Hayden McDonnell as Vice President for 2021. Gerard Horan will stay on as 
Treasurer and Caroline Strachan in the chair as Secretary. Joining our general committee are Sarah 
Willis and Todd Cody.  
In 2020, we planned to move our club from Mandurang and play our home games at St Francis of the 
Fields oval, and we are excited to keep that promise and base ourselves at the school in 2021. Work is underway to ensure we 
have the right facilities in place heading into the season, and we are working closely with the school and associated stakeholders to 
bring those plans to life, including interchange shelters and a scoreboard. Next year will be a chance for the community to 
reconnect and we see our new home base as a place to bring together Players, Parents, Supporters and Sponsors in an important 
year for all.  
Fees will remain the same in 2021, and we are thankful for the patience and consideration of all families who elected to have their 
2020 fees donated, refunded or rolled over into 2021. This has been due to the tireless accounting work of Jane, Caroline and 
Gerard and we thank them for their efforts to provide all Falcon’s families options.  
 
Special Thankyou 
Our esteemed President of the past 2 seasons in Jane Davis has stepped down given her family move to QLD earlier this year. 
Jane has been a wonderful contributor as President to our club, her energy and effort (particularly this year in trying circumstances) 
was second to none and we wish Jane, Shane and family well as they settle in the Sunshine State. Simon Nihill has also stepped 
down as Vice President but will remain on the committee, whilst Kevin Matthews and Nigel Fraser have both stepped off the 
general committee. We would like to thank Kevin and Nigel for their contribution to our club and wish them well.  
 
Christmas time is upon us 
As 2020 comes to a close, the Committee would like to extend Christmas wishes to all players, parents, supporters, and sponsors 
and we look forward to seeing everyone fresh and excited in the new year. Stay tuned for news and updates on our social media 
pages.  

See you all in 2021, Go Falcons! 
 

Repeat - Arthur Reed Photos 
School Photos are still online and available to order for 2020 
On photo day all students received a flyer which includes a code unique to them. You will require this 
2020 code to register online and view your photos. If you registered earlier this year, you will be able 
to log back into your account to view your images. 
 
If you have not yet registered, please go to order.arphotos.com.au and enter your unique code to complete your order. 
If you have misplaced your registration code or are unsure if you have registered, please contact the Arthur Reed Photos customer service team 
directly on 5243 4390 or customerservice@arphotos.com.au 
 
Please note that you will need to register online with your 2020 photo code to gain access to this year’s images. 
All photo packages are currently being sent home in, so please ensure that you enter the correct details and nominated shipping address upon 
checkout. 
If you require any assistance ordering your photos, please contact Arthur Reed Photos directly on 5243 4390 or 
email customerservice@arphotos.com.au 

 
YMCA ASC  
 

The YMCA operates an After School Care Program at St Francis of the Fields Primary School. The program  
operates every school day for children aged 5-12 years. The YMCA also provides care on days of school closure.  
Families can contact the service on 0459 988 313 or visit ‘My Family Lounge’ where you can register your child 
in advance for any bookings. any questions please contact stfrancis@ymca.org.au.   

mailto:adamdplace@gmail.com
http://order.arphotos.com.au/
mailto:customerservice@arphotos.com.au
mailto:customerservice@arphotos.com.au
mailto:stfrancis@ymca.org.au


Uniform Shop – Online Shop 
The uniform shop is still waiting for the arrival of some stock; polo tops, skorts, rugby jumpers and sport shorts. Buxwear are 
working to get these to us by January. Our uniform shop hours for the beginning of 2021 are:  
Wednesday 20 January - processing online orders  
Thursday 21 January - 10.30 - 11.30am - pick up orders from the school office (we will message you if your order is ready for 
pickup at this time). If you have items which need to be exchanged please bring them in to the school office at this time  
 
Wednesday 27th Jan - 9.00am – 3.00pm - Uniform shop open for exchanges, online orders and pickups. Bring items to be 
exchanged to the front office.  
 
At present the COVID restrictions still don’t allow us to be open for face to face so please continue to email all orders 
to stf@buxwear.com.au or you can also order and pay online at St Francis / Buxwear Online Shop  
 
We wish you all a safe and Merry Christmas, 
Sarah, Jade, Bec and Joelene. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

mailto:stf@buxwear.com.au
https://www.buxwear.com.au/St-Francis-of-the-Fields/Summer-Uniform/pl.php?filters=


 



Community News…..  
 
This year the Strathfieldsaye Junior Netball Club committee is conducting our 2021 registrations 
via google forms.  If interested, could you please register via the link below by 31st December, 
2020.  
This registration form is for St Franics Grade 6 students only. Please contact us if you have any 
questions via our email sjnc3551@gmail.com 
Information regarding grading days and fees to pay will come in the new year. 
Wishing you all a very merry Christmas and a happy new year. 
 

 
 
 

 
 

mailto:sjnc3551@gmail.com


 

 


